Memorandum

To: Eileen DeLuca

From: Martin A. McClinton

Date: Wednesday, April 17, 2019

The purpose of this memorandum is to clarify the status of PHY1007C as an Additional Natural Sciences General Education Courses for catalogs years prior to this courses creation in Fall 2018. Prior to this, the course Physics for the Health Sciences was separated into PHY1007 lecture (3 credits) and PHY1007L lab (1 credits). The combination of the two classes was brought about by changes in the health science programs that require a physics class; they only needed 3 credits of physics, not 4 credits; the faculty redesigned the course to combine the lab and lectures material into one 3 credit class that met for 4 hours per week. The courses, PHY1007 and 1007L were consider Additional Natural Sciences General Education Courses at this time having been added to the list of General Education courses for the 2014-15 Academic Year (per the online catalogs, they were not considered Gen Ed prior to this academic year).

It is recommended that PHY1007C be considered a General Education Natural Science Lab course for the 2014-15 and as an Additional Natural Sciences General Education Courses (with Lab) for 2016-17 and 2017-18.

Approved by

Dr. Eileen DeLuca, Provost